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	President Obama Expected to Make High Speed Rail Announcement this Thursday

It is widely expected that President Obama and Vice President Biden will make an announcement this Thursday in Florida on the apportionment of High Speed Rail (HSR) funds appropriated last year through the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009. That bill included $8 billion in funds for HSR. Florida has requested $2.6 billion for a Tampa-to-Orlando HSR line. It is expected that the Administration’s announcement on Thursday will detail how much HSR funding will be received by the State of California and other HSR corridors across the nation.
CPUC Proposes New Cell Phone Restrictions on Transit
In response to recent railroad and rail transit accidents involving cell phone use, particularly in the wake of the September 12, 2008 Metrolink accident in Chatsworth, the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC), the agency responsible for overseeing rail transit safety in this State, is proposing rules that will restrict cell phone and personal electronic device use by rail transit employees. Our agency, as well as other California transit agencies and our labor partners share the Commission’s concern to take strong measures that effectively prohibit the unsafe use of cell phones or other personal communication devices. Our own rules and policies have prohibited such conduct since well before the Commission even considered developing such rules. However, the CPUC’s proposed rules would impose excessive and unworkable requirements on agency personnel and will be very disruptive, costly, and burdensome. Our agency and other affected agencies and organizations have submitted detailed comments to the CPUC explaining our concerns and the impacts it will have on our operations if the proposed rules are adopted. Please click here for a copy of our comments attached.
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/100126ProposedGeneralOrder.pdf
Expo Construction Authority Holds Downtown & Mid-Corridor Project Status Update Open House
A reminder that the Expo Construction Authority will be hosting a Downtown and Mid-Corridor Project Status Update Open House Wednesday, January 27, 2010 at the Holman United Methodist Church. The event will include a construction update for the two segments (Downtown & Mid-Corridor) and will also provide information about upcoming night-time construction activities. 

Open House Details: 
Wednesday, January 27, 2009
Holman United Methodist Church
White Hall Room 
3320 W. Adams Boulevard
Los Angeles, CA 90018
6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.
(On-site free parking is available)
I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Construction Update

While no I-405 full freeway segment closures are planned for tonight due to rains, the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project contractor will be conducting preconstruction activities, including pothole repairs tonight (Tuesday, Jan. 26 to Friday, Jan. 29) between the hours of 9 p.m. and 6 a.m. Work will require the following lane and ramp closures for the next four nights: 

· Northbound I-405, Sunset Blvd. on-ramp

· Northbound I-405, Skirball Dr. on-ramp

· Southbound I-405, Sunset Blvd. on-ramp

Construction schedules are subject to change without notice.
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